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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

January 27. 1987 

john Harp. C:hairman, called this meeting; to order at 
e.m. in Room 317 of the Capitol, Helena. 

ROLL CALL 

All members were present. Mary McCue, legislative council 
resea.rcher for th is coromi ttee, was present. 

Bills to be heard were HB 169. HB 221. HB 178. 

HOUSE BILL 169 

Rep. Bob Gilbert. House District #22, Sidney, sponsored HB 
169 which is an act removing trailers and semitrailers from 
vehicles eligible for gross vehicle weight special fees for 
farm vehicles; amends 61-10-206, MCA. Farm vehicles pay a 16% 
\~VW fee in Montana. log,ging trucks pay 75%, and commercial 
trucks pav 100%. The intent of this bill is to limit and 
clarify who is entitled to purchase GVW seecial fees at 16%. 
Under current law, farmers and rancherE with bona fide farm 
vehicles pay the 16% fee on motor trucks. trailers and 
E:emi tra i lers owned and opera.ted bv them in transportat ion of 
their own farm or ranch products to market. The present law 
includes semitrailers, but does not include truck tractors 
required to pull semitrailers. Under current statutes they 
have never been allowed to purchase 16% fees legallY because 
of definitions pertaining to a fifth wheel tractor. The 
Montana Highway Department ha.s been allowing them to purchase 
under the::;e fees primarily because they didn' i~ know they 
were. 

In the :;pring of 1986 the Motor Fuels Tax DiVision, in 
conjunc~ion with the GVW Division, began an audit program for 
the apprcJVa1 of both Departments. They audi ted 13 elevators 
and 75 operators licensed to haul with 16% GVW fees. The 
audits revealed a substantial number of operators hauling 
grain ::Hld livestock commercially at the l6,?~ fees when 100% 
fees were required. Of the total operators audited, over 50% 
were found to be in violation of the law. In the last. six 
months, the GVW staff have written 35 cit.ations for 
violat.ions of this type. On an 80,000# rig the stat.e is 
losing about $1010 per vehicle per year on a grain truck. On 
a stock truck it amount.s to about $582 per vehicle per year. 
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Also, ;:nere are :30me very interesting statistics as to where 
the GVW's were distributed throughout Montana. There are 
1. Ol){ trll<::K:3 grossed at 46, 000# paYin~ 100"% feesj 874 payin~ 
Ib%j 340 at 48,000# paying 100% and 305 payinR 16%; at 
52,000# gross there are 103 that pay 100%, 105 that pay 16%; 
at 54,000# gross, there are 126 paving at 100~1", 122 at 16%; 
at 56,000# there are 51 that pay 100%, 37 that pay 16%; at 
58,000# gross there are 6 paving 100%, 15 that pay 16%; at 
60,000# there are 9 at 100%, and 28 at 16%. This roughly 
breaks down to about half the trucks that are registered in 
the state are paying 16% GVW fees. It is pretty interesting 
that the trucks payi ng at 16~~ probably do .i ust as much damage 
to the highway as those trucks paying 100%, although they are 
paying considerably less. 

This was broken down further by counties and it was 
interesting t.o note the number of trucks over 26,000# gross. 
In Carbon County there are 112 that pay 100%, 379 at 16%; in 
another county there were 135 at 100%, 258 at 16%; in another 
336 at 100%, 776 at 16%. Total trucks registered in Montana 
paying 100% GVW fees on 26,000# and above is 9168. Total 
trucks registered in Montana paYing 16% GVW fees are 14,089. 
There are a lot more trucks paying 16% fees than are paying 
100%. There are approximately 2472 logging trucks running on 
the 75% fee. In itself that isn't such a problem except that 
of all those trucks running under the 16% fee, there are a 
lot of trucks hauling commercially. They are depriving 
Montana of tax revenue, and have an unfair advantage in the 
competitive market because of their payin~ only 16% rather 
100% fees. That is not fair to those people who are trying to 
make a living as bona fide commercial truckers. He submitted 
several pieces of information, EXHIBIT #1. 

PROPONENTS - None 

OPPONENTS 

BOB TULLi. Roundup, representing a family ranching enterprise 
has operated a heavy duty truck for 14 years. They are not in 
compet it ion with legally licensed commercia 1 h.~ulers who are 
seekin~ outside hauling business over the road. They haul 
their own~attle and ha.y. and would Like to continue to do 
:::;0 opera-r:in8 t.heir own equipment. Farm B.nd ranch vehicles 
operated by bona fide farm and ranch operators hauling their 
own produce are not on the road 365 days a year pounding up 
the highways. They are strictly part time; however in his 14 
years experience operating such a vehicle. he found it is not 
a good answer to try to part-time license and permit a 
vehicle by the month or bv the quarter because of the 
vagaries of the market situation. In the livestock bUSiness, 
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a dea-" V:3 made on Friday night by telephone and you would 
like to haul the cattle Saturday, but the court house doesn't 
open until Monday, and you are illegal if you haul those 
cattle. It doesn't work. In his experience you cannot plan 
your year's trucking needs precisely enough so you can buy a 
part.-t. ime permit and operate under that system. If, as Rep. 
Gi ,~!'?rt states, a lot of trucks are operat i n.'S under the 16% 
fee, some research into the figures that r'epresent the bona 
fide agricultural operators as differentiated from the 
outlaws would be more pertinent. It seems he is talking about 
the outlaws who are using the 16% license to earn a living 
running a truck and not paying their rightful share of the 
taxes. This seems to be an enforcement policy and not a 
licensing one. It is his understanding that it is already 
legal for persons holding a 16% license to commercially haul 
livestock, cattle, grain, or any other commodity, and that 
there is a problem of enforcing existing law instead of 
enacting a bandaid approach through legislation. Based on 
his last year's licensing costs, it would increase his cost 
to $1132.72 from $282.22. That is a mammoth tax increase to 
an operator who is doing his own work. He suggested very 
sincerely that this is the wrong answer to the problem. 

KIM INKRUD, representing the Montana Association of State 
Grazing Districts which represents the 30 grazing districts 
in Montana and includes apprOXimately 6()() ranchers, opposes 
HB 169 for the following reasons: For a rancher who does not 
haul commercially, this bill would creaGe an additional 
operating expense without income to offset it. He urged the 
committee to not pass this bill. See EXHIBIT #2. 

SHIRLEY BALL, representing WIFE, is concerned about the 
family farmers who do haul for themselves as this legislation 
would increase fees on their truck.s if such a bill were 
passed. Bhe urged a do not pass consideration. 

CHUCK HAHN. Townsend, representing a family ranch opearation, 
agreed ·,.,rith Mr. Tully. In the spring and fall when they haul 
someone else's cattle, they rate for that quarter at 100%. 
Also a good share of their hauling is done off the highway. 
When delivering hay, a lot of times they drive 25-30 miles on 
gravel roads, so they don't use the secondary system which is 
in poor:::.hape in many parts of the state. The bona fide 
farmer and rancher hauling his own product should not be 
asked at this time to pay an increased fee. 

Rep. Swysgood asked the sponsor if a tractor is not eligible 
for a 16% license plate. Jesse Monroe, DOH, answered that is 
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correc~ under current law. The law provides that motor 
trucks, ~railers and semitrailers can purchase the 16% 
licenses. Nowhere in the law does it mention truck tractors. 
They have been granting truck tractors the 16% license 
because a semitrailer can't be pulled without a truck 
tractor. With a dolly on the front of it, it becomes a 
trailer. Rep. Gilbert advised SB 169 will apply only to those 
grossed at or above 46,000#. They are looking for the 5-axle 
rigs, because that is where the violations have been found. 
They haven't been found with the 2-axle trucks running from 
farm to market. and they haven't been found in bobtails. It 
has been found with combination rigs and truck trailer rigs. 

Rep. Swysgood reminded Rep. Gilbert about his bill that was 
in this committee before. He liked that bill better and felt 
it would address the problem better than this bill. Rep. 
Gilbert shared his concern. 

Rep. Campbell said if the percentage in violation is 40%. 
then the other 60% will be punished with this bill. Rep. 
Gilbert stated that is the way the bill is written. 

Rep. Harp was surprised at the number of vehicles that are 
registered under the 16'X~. It appears that half the truckers 
in Montana are involved in agriculture and are using this 
exemption. The gentleman from Roundup was saying this bill 
maybe addressed a problem, but the real problem is with 
enforcement. If 50'10 of the vehicles registered are paying 
16%, there is I-ea 11 y someth i ng wrong. Th':?re are a lot of 
people falling under this classification that really 
shouldn't be there. 

Mr. Monroe said the figures that Rep. Gilbert gave were 
generated from the computer system at the Highway Department. 
This has been a problem for a long time and they are looking 
at their enforcement. Currently, they lack anything to do 
other than to charge the illegal driver 100% fees for 
whatever term. If he is on a monthly permit, they can only 
require him to buy a month of 100% commercial fees. The next 
month he goes right. back into the county and buys his 16% 
again. It he is on quarter, he can do that the next quarter. 
They see HB 168 as a positive move on this. This is a 
problem, and there is another statute in the law that 
provides if they catch people with expired GVWs, they can go 
back and make them purchase GVW for the entire year less 
what they have already paid. There is a possibility that 
could be looked at. 

Rep. Harp thought a lot of fuel tax exemptions for off-road 
use for farm vehicles could also be abuses. Mr. Monroe said 
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that was a possibility. 

Rep. Gilbert closed saying the intent of this bill was to get 
attention to the problem. Those testifying as opponents of 
this bill are the innocents. They are the ones that aren't 
hauling illegallY, and he certainly didn't wish to punish 
them. This bill is flawed in that respect. It is sad you 
have to punish 90% of the people to get at 10%. He doesn't 
want that to happen. He is just trying to clarify the fa.ct 
that this problem exists. Rep. Harp is entirely right though. 
There is a great possibility that not only is the state 
losing a lot of money on GVW fees, but maybe a lot of money 
on fuel taxes. That makes the rest of us pay more and we pay 
enough. He suggested the committee take this bill and HB 168 
and arrive at a conclusion that would not hurt the bona fide 
farmer and rancher, but would close the door on the illegal 
operators in Itfontana. A patrolman cannot shut a truck down 
unless he has a good reason, although a PSC officer can. 
He would be glad to work with a committee on any solution 
that will help solve the problem. 

HOUSE BILL 221 

Rep. Bob Gilbert, House District #22, sponsored HB 221 which 
is an act transferring from the Department of Revenue to the 
Department of Highways functions relating to gasoline fuel 
taxes and license taxes on vehicles propelled by liquified 
petroleum gas. The intent of this bill is to transfer from 
the DOR to the DOH the fuel tax collection function for 
Montana. This bill is a side effect bill to an intent that we 
had through the Motor Carriers Association to have what is 
known as Base State Fuel Tax Reporting, similar to prorating 
licenses that we use now in almost all the states in the U.S. 
This proposal has been strongly endorsed by the National 
Council of Governors and the National Governors' Association. 
Don Copley is here this afternoon to explain the basis of 
this particular type of fuel reporting. It is similar to the 
way we prorate now. 

In following through with this desire, we also found it would 
be far more functional if we could combine the fuel tax 
reporting with the GVW fee reporting in the prorating that is 
being done now. The DOH has a computer system in place. They 
have been doing most of the reporting. He carried a bill in 
1985 where Montana was allowed for the first time a fuel 
permit number to be put on the card carried in the cab, 
thereby eliminating the need to carry an extra fuel permit. 
That was the initial step in base state fuel reporting. It 
is one of those things you will do under this system. 
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There are about 900 Montana prorated base truckers, and those 
are trucks you can run, not only in Montana, but in several 
other states. His is prorated in two and has authority in 48. 
The possibility exists we could run in almost any state in 
the Union. at the present time, you have to make a fuel 
report back to each state which requires a lot of paper work. 
These truckers would benefit from fuel tax reporting. There 
is a lot of fuel tax money collected that goes to the DOH. It 
is used for maintenance of highways in Montana. Around $18 
million in fuel taxes and $22 million from GVW fees are 
collected. 

Some savings are estimated to be made through this move, not 
only the convenience for one-stop shopping for truckers. 
because licenses can be prorated, GVW fees figured, fuel 
bonds and permits obtained, and application for authority all 
can be made in one building. By moving the Motor Fuels Tax 
Division to the DOH it will save approximately $116,100 in FY 
1988, $97,500 in FY 1989, and $500 in FY 1989 that they would 
not have to pay the DOR for administrative costs. Those are 
dollars that probably could and should be spent on highways 
in the State. About $110.420 a year could be saved in rent. 
The biennium savings would be about $120.840. Breaking it 
down further, biennium savings for a part-time janitor would 
be $19,7.30, an automobile $8,952 which all adds up to be 
about $265,000 in the coming biennium. There could possibly 
be more savings if the Division is moved and evaluated for 
possible duplication of effort. HB 221 provides a mechanism 
for saving money and making the state more efficient in 
addition. 

John LaFaver, DOR, has some concerns because of some 
investments he has made in the computer- system. He is not 
overly corunitted on those yet, but perhaps the two 
departments could work together to resolve this problem. It. 
is a good way t.o save some dollars to get an efficient. syst.em 
gOing. The system t.hat has been recommended is going in st.at.e 
by state nationwide and is just. getting started, so t.here 
aren't a lot of states that have adopted the RIP on the fuel 
yet, but it is a thing they are all working on. I think t.here 
are three or four applicat.ions in different st.ates to do it 
this year. 

PROPONENTS 

BEN HAVDAHL, representing the Montana Motor Carriers 
Association, is slightly confused. This whole issue of the 
National Governors Associat.ion consensus agenda on behalf of 

the interstate motor carriers has been developing for t.he 
last two years and they have followed the recommendations 
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outlined in here very carefully and are strong subscribers to 
all of the r-ecommendations that have been outlined in this 
agenda. In the course of trying to implement many of these in 
Montana, they were a little bit at a loss as to how to 
implement the base state concept diesel fuel or the RIP. In 
checking with t.he DOH and t.he Department. of Motor Fuel Tax 
Administration, it was the consensus that it probably would 
not be necessary to have legislation to enable the base state 
concept for diesel fuel where a motor carrier pays those 
diesel fuel taxes in Montana for all the st.ates he operates 
in around the country like he does with his GVW fees on a 
prorated basis. It was indicated that there is existing 
statutory authority for the implementation of this under the 
the present law. However, since the GVW computerized 
prorating registration now exists in the DOH, it seems like a 
good idea to move the diesel fuel portion over to the DOH GVW 
Division so the diesel fuel (assuming the state would 
implement a base state concept here) could be plugged into 
the GVW records. It is not their contention, nor do they 
necessarily support, moving the entire motor fuel division 
over there. However, Rep. Gilbert has come up with some 
figures that would indicate some savings to do that, and that 
is fine with them. The idea for collecting diesel fuel taxes 
in a base state would parallel exactly the international 
registration plan for collecting GVW fees and that is a great 
idea. It would save a lot of time, a lot of money, and a lot 
of effort, and would be very convenient. See EXHIBIT #3. 

OPPONENTS - None 

Rep. Harper remarked you seem to indicate to the committee 
that bv transferring the program from one department to the 
other, the need for the program would no longer be there. 
Somehow the money would be collected and the administrative 
work will be done with no cost. If no one does that work, the 
program will not be carried out. How do you justify saving 
$265, (lOC' by moving the computer? Rep. Gi 1 bert stated they 
thought they could probably run that whole program for about 
$40,000 as far as actual cost. The excess above that is 
excess administrative costs. All the trucks that would be 
involved in this process are already in the computer. There 
would be no duplicity. Right now they are running two 
programs and both are costing. If it is moved, the infor
mation is already there and diesel fuel is just added to it . 

..•. Monroe said there had been better than a $200,000 total 
duplication between what the DOR was doing and what the DOH 
was doing right now. 
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Dan Bucks, Deputy Director of the DOR, advised the amount of 
money that is allocated for general administration of the 
Motor Fuels Division in the Director's office is a cost 
accounting charge for the overhead costs of performing 
certain functions for the Motor Fuels Division. They are 
going to have to be performed in any event regardless of 
where those functions are located. They include legal 
services for the attorneys that handle the assistance for 
rulemaking, motor fuels functions for contested cases, and 
for representing any court cases that occur, etc. That is 
driven by the motor fuels laws and those cases would occur 
and the needs for rules would occur in any event. I t is also 
a charge for the cashiering function for the processing of 
whatever payments are made as motor fuels payments. It would 
require a considerable study to see if there is any savings 
through consolidation of that particular function, because 
you are not necessarily talking about people that pay at the 
same time, even the same people paying. You have the whole 
cashiering, processing and accounting for payments functions 
here. Finally, you have the administrative support for the 
data processing functions. Rather than funneling this money 
to the various support units that perform this work for the 
Motor Fuels Division. the Director's office is reimbursed for 
functions performed by several division::; to support the motor 
fuels function in its motor fuels activ1.ties. It is data 
processing, computer programming, legal services, general 
supervision. cashiering and accounting functions performed 
outside the motor fuels division but support the motor fuels 
tax function. That is reviewed by the appropriations 
subcommittee as a part of the budgetary process. 

Rep. Harper summarized saying if the program were transferred 
to the DOH, it would probably be picked up at the director's 
office level for highways. The same costs would probably 
have to take place. Dan Bucks answered that those functions 
would ,::;t i 11 have to be performed, and whether or not that 
program is charged for or not, the cost would still be 
incurred. lDlS is the charge that has been deemed through the 
appropridtions process to be appropriate for those functions, 
but unless you actually change the way the program operates, 
those fur,ctions would still h,.'3.ve to be performed. 

Rep. H~rD asked Mr. Monroe if he sees it that way. Mr. 
Monroe said their centralized services administrator took a 
look at that and he felt that those costs would not be 
duplicated in the DOH. Rep. Harp remarked that what you are 
telling this committee is that there could be a potential 
savings of $200.000. Mr. Monroe answered Yes. 
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Rep. Swysgood asked Mr. Monroe if this transfer took place, 
would the DOH transfer any of the FTEs that are now in the 
DOR to the DOH? Mr. Monroe answered Yes, if this were 
transferred those people involved in the motor fuels tax 
would come w;th it. He didn't know just how many people that 
would be. 

Dan Bucks stated they see just the opposite. They see cost 
increases occurring potentially and not necessarily 
accomplishing the result of the base state reporting which 
they are willing to work. Norris Nichols' administrative 
division was a consultant on this particular project for the 
National Governors' Association. They are in full agreement 
with the end result that is desired and are willing to work 
toward it. They have completed major investments in a revised 
computer system for the Motor Fuels Division and that 
investment would be basically discarded if this bill were to 
pass in its current form. The computer systems for the two 
departments are not compatible with each other. He urged that 
a fiscal note be prepared. See EXHIBIT #4. 

Rep. Glaser asked Mr. Bucks what the major investment they 
have made is in dollars. Mr. Bucks answered that the 
investment in the computer system exceeds $100,000 and could 
be as high as $200,000 invested in a newly revised and 
partially implemented computer system to better serve the 
motor fuels taxpayers. 

Rep. Harp asked if there was a reason why the software and 
the same information can't be transferred to the DOH so the 
initial cost could be recovered. Mr. Bucks thought this was 
an area that needed to be explored. Their technical staffs 
from the two departments haven't had an opportunity to 
discuss this matter. He introduced Brenda Haseman, Director 
of the Data Processing Division in the DOR. Ms. Haseman 
said they are just undertaking a major development effort for 
the motor fuels division of the department and have some 
concerns a.bout movement of that. system and what. could happen. 
The DOR and the DOH data processing staff operate using 
different computer languages. If we were t.o transfer the 
system, there would be some investment in training their 
staff and getting their staff up to speed on the software 
that the DOR has developed. They have also developed a system 
using the integrated data base constant. and that means all 
of the divisions in the DOR are sharing certain elements of 
one giant system, names and addresses, and some of the 
accounting speeding up (feeding) of the exhibits transactions 
are common to all of the systems. It would take some effort 
on the Department's data processing staff to carve out the 
motor fuels portion of that system and make it a stand alone 
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system ":hat could be transported to the DOH. In addition. 
they are in the middle of the deve lopment proj ect. In 
November the license and bonding functions of the system were 
installed and they have developed requirements for the 
entire system. Moving that system at this point is like 
trying to write a book on history and after you had done all 
the research and written three chapters. then gave it to 
someone else to finish the rest of the chapters. Obviously, 
there is some reworking and some retooling that would have to 
take place and the work that has been done would have to be 
redone to interface with whatever division the DOH has for 
accounting. 

Rep. Glaser asked Ms. Haselwn if both departments were using 
the same mainframe? She said that is correct. They are using 
COBOL, and the DOH uses PLl which is the program language of 
Montana. 

Rep. Harp asked how many agencies are talking different 
languages? Is this common practice? Ms. Haseman had worked 
for four different agenCies and they are doing their 
development work in COBOL which is a language. 

Mr. Bucks remarked they are developing programs in their 
department so that all of their program:; clock to each other. 
They not only use the same language, but data can be 
interrelated. Unhooking one program from that is costly in 
terms of changing the prog;rams because vou affect all the 
others. When dealing with motor fuel functions. you are 
dealing not only with trucks and trucking, you are also 
dealing with gas tax refunds. They are looking at ways to 
speed up that process through the income tax system and being 
able to interrelate and have two computer systems talk to 
each other, so there is a 10:3s in terms of unhooking the 
systems for motor fuels from the tax systems for which they 
have been designed to talk to. The end result might be 
accompliE,hed in ways that perhaps aren't presented in this 
bill. 

Rep. Gilbert closed saying he is not sure about the cost of 
the proposed computer system, nor the cost of the proposed 
changeover. He does not intend to cause an argument between 
the two departments. The information he has indicates that 
some money can be saved. It is being said administration of 
this program should cost so much without documenting the 
actual cost so the appropriation might be .$100.000 too much 
or $80,000 too little. This bill has brought up some good 
questions between the two departments and some good questions 
from the members of this committee. Some things should be 

studied prior to having action taken on this bill. His main 
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concern is the fuel tax reporting, the RIP program. This 
looked .:.ike some money could be saved. He has no problem with 
the two::::ommittees or two departments working together to 
solve that problem. If it will save some money and make the 
government more efficient, and make the lives of the 
taxpayers better, he would urge the committee to pass HE 221. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION 5 

Rep. Swysgood moved HJR 5 amendment BE ADPOTEDj it was 
unanimously A~Q~I~~. Rep. Swysgood then moved HJR 5 DO PASS 
A§ A~~!Q~Qj it was unanimously passed. 

The committee reverted to hearing status. 

HOUSE BILL 178 

John Cobb, House District #42, sponsor of HB 178 explained 
this bill was an act requiring splash aprons or flaps on all 
four-wheel drive and front-wheel drive vehicles, and amends 
section 61-9-407. This was a constituent's bill on which a 
lot of research had been done. There is a lot of windshield 
breakage caused by these four-wheel drives. They found it was 
not cost-effective to make everyone use mud flaps. There is a 
problem there, but this is not the bill to correct it. He 
asked the committee to I~~h§' this bill. and apologized for 
the inconvenience. 

PROPOlmNTS 

Rep. PAULA DARKO. House District #2, explained Rep. Cobb 
introduced this bill at the request of her father who is a 
constituent of Rep. Cobb. People generally don't know that 
the way rocks are thrown off wheels that mud flaps would not 
solve a lot of the problems, especially with the chip 
sealings and the excessive speed on those streets and roads 
that have been chipsealed. They had thought this might be a 
good way to deal with it, but it isn't. 

OPPONEIHS - None 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Rep. Fritz moved HB 178 BE I~~h§'Q; motion was ADOPTED 
unanimously. 
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HOUSE BILL 161 ----- ---- ---

Rep. Mercer moved the amendments to HB 161 DO PASS. 

Rep. Harp moved the proposed amendments be split, one 
amendment would-,,=, late to an immediate effective date, and 
the other to su .. ~etting. 

Rep. Mercer remarked the sunset provision would sunset the 
whole bill after two years to July 1, 1989. This amendment 
was ~!2.Q~Ig,!2. unanimously. 

Rep. O'Conmnell moved HB 161 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Rep. Roth 
and Rep. Stang had problems with lowering the speed limit on 
that road to 35 mi les per hour. I f the potato growers are 
allowed this, other groups will come in demanding special 
concessions. Rep. Harp remarked because of the poor condition 
of 93 they have a terrible time to move anything to market. 

Rep. Glaser mentioned Mr. Wicks had promised to return with 
information on what he would propose to do with this road 
this spring. He suggested that Mr. Wicks be given an 
additional week to return with the promised data. 

Rep. Thomas thought the coromi ttee shoul,). consider the fact 
that just because a road is causing a pl'-blem of getting a 
profitable niche of agriculture products to market, it is the 
result of the state's poor highway program in that area, and 
the people should be given some special consideration so they 
can keep their market and not allow it to slip away to some 
other state. We should go ahead with this bill, give those 
people a break, test it out, and in the meantime work on 
getting those highways rebuilt through the gas tax. 

Rep. Swysgood has some problems with this bill, but he 
thought it may be a benefit to all the others in the county 
to see if this does work. Somewhere something has to happen. 
Sunsettting allows time for a test. 

Rep. Smith advised the lumber haulers have exactly the same 
problem although they have shorter hauls. Potato haulers are 
probably running 10/20 tires and when they start off this 
soft road and go over the speed, they will tear up the 
highways anyway. Reduced speed helps. 

Rep. Stang countered somewhat Rep. Thomas argument stating 
that area depends a lot on the roads that come down to 
interstate 90 whether they use highway 93 or Montana 135. 
The tourists depend very heavily on those roads. Highway 93 
is a primary route to Glacier Park from Missoula and points 
east. Montana 135 is a primary route to Glacier Park from 
that point west. Currently the people in that area are trying 
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to pro"noi:'"3 that as the route to Glacier Park. If that road to 
Glacier Park is torn up, those people will have nothing to 
promote. You are pitting your number one and two industries 
against each other. 

Rep. Mercer summarized stating this is an extremely important 
bill to Lake and Flathead Counties, and the committee should 
think quickly about this. One argument is that if you do this 
for the potato growers, every other group is going to be in 
here. The very purpose of the legislature is to address 
problems in Montana. The second thing is that if we run this 
test, then we will know how to answer those groups. We might 
be able to say yes, by reducing the speed all you other 
gr~ ~s can have this same benefit. Or we might be able to say 
No, we tried it with potatoes and it ruined the highways, and 
it can' t work. If we just sit here and defeat this bill, we 
won't know what should be done. The tourist industry to 
Polson does not make our community go round, it is the 
$4-5-6 million potato industry that the economy runs on. If 
the GVW people get more money. they will be enforcing speed 
laws more strictly. Potatoes are hauled a short time in the 
spring while some other industries are year round businesses. 
He does not think the DOH should tell the legislature that 
they will handle this and tell you what's bad. The legisla
ture should be running Montana. not the agencies. It is high 
time to spend some gas tax money to fix up the roads 
otherwise we are going to have to sacrifice our roads in 
order to have some commerce in Montana. 

Rep. Harp agreed that this bill illustrates a point to show 
the problems Montana is having by not addressing the needs of 
bett~r highways that were built 30 years ago that cannot move 
our commodities to market; this bill can do that. He will 
probably support this bill because of that and the need to 
address a rural economic problem in our area. 

Rep. Jones commented that highway 93 from Kalispell to Polson 
is j U:3i:; a. ,::ow trai 1 anyway. and if they tear it up. they are 
not losing anything. 

Rep. H3.rper.commented it is just the time of year that 
separates potatoes from any other perishable seed which could 
be considered under this bill. He did not think this bill 
should be used to force the DOH to frame their study in case 
it does pass the House. He suggested it be Tabled in the 
Senate. So he does not think it is a big deal whether it is 
passed or not. The things that have been said here about 
special treatment is certainly going to follow. If this bill 
passes and those roads are torn up for three years. we are 
all going to suffer. 
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Rep. Harp called for the question. A roll call vote was taken 
on the HE 161 DO PASS AS AMENDED motion. The motion carried 
with 9 voting for the motion and 7 against it. The proper 
amendments will be prepared. 

LARRY MAJERUS, Administrator of the Motor Vehicle Division, 
Department of Justice, spoke to the committee. Thev have 
three bureaus: the driver services bureau that handles all 
driver licenses matters; the drivers improvement bureau 
that does suspensions and revocations for about 12,000 
drivers per year and keeps records on others; and the 
registrar's bureau that handles registration of motor 
vehicles. 

He had arranged with the legislative council to use their 
terminal to show the committee phase one of their 
computerized record system showing drivers' records, but 
there is a lot more they will be able to do with it. Rep. 
Thomas asked who could access these records by law? Mr. 
Majerus answered that it is covered under the Fair Credit 
Reporting Act. Those people who have to have that information 
could be an employer, insurance company. or the individual 
themselves. The menu shows all the thin'2,s that they can do 
and covers all types of driver history such as basic driver 
licensing qualifications, tickets, suspension, accidents, 
DUIs which they keep for 5 years. They charge insurance 
companies a $2 fee every time they want information on an 
individual. The system is accessed 500,000 times a year 
outside that a.gency by law enforcement officials thoughout 
the U. S. insurance companies or employers checking on 
drivers' records. 

One critical issue that will come before the legislature is a 
commercial vehicle operator's license. The federal government 
passed a law requiring all state licensing on a commercial 
vehicle operator's license. There are sanctions involved. A 
Senate bill has been introduced to implement it in Montana. 
They fe~l strongly that some type of bill has to come out of 
this session to respond to that federally mandated legisla
tion. 

Several committee members accessed their driving records. It 
was most illuminating to see all the information they have on 
their computer about each driver. 

The committee adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 

" ) "- / I 

------~~~-~~-~----~~~-~-----------
REP. JOHN HARP. Chairman 
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My name is Kim Enkerud and I am here today representing the Montana 
Association of State Grazing Districts. This organizat:on represents 
the 30 grazing districts in the state of Montana and includes 
approximately 600 ranchers. 

We oppose HB 169 for the following reason. For a rancher who does not 
haul commercially, this bill would create an additional operating 
expense, without income to offset it. 

We urge the committee to vote do not pass on this bill. 

Thank you. 
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February 6, 1987 
LEGAL COUNSEL: 

JOHN W. NORTHEY 

Representative Charles Swysgood 
Montana House of Representatives 
Box 125, Capitol Station 
Helena, MT 59620 

Dear Representative Swysgood: 

Per your request, we reviewed the information presented in the 
Fiscal Note for House Bill 221. The costs incurred to date, the 
additional costs to complete, and the cost to remove and reinstall 
the motor fuels system are supported by the department's records of 
costs to date and estimates of costs to complete. These costs 
include programming staff and computer charges. 

According to Department of Revenue officials, they expect to 
complete the project by fiscal year-end. If the Motor Fuels 
Division is transferred to the Department of Highways, it would be 
more cost-beneficial for the Department bf Revenue to transfer a 
completed system. If the Department of Revenue were to stop 
development, the Department of Highways would incur additional costs 
to complete the development because they are unfamiliar with what 
has been done on the project to this point. The costs remaining to 
complete are included in the Department of Revenue's current budget. 

A Department of Highways' official indicated they would use the 
system developed by Department of Revenue. 

In summary, based on our review of the agencies' support for the 
fiscal note, we believe the information contained in the note is 
reasonable. If we can be of any further assistance. feel free to 
contact us. 

SAS/kb 

;;;; 
Scott A. Seacat 
Legislative Auditor 
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